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Public School

Parents & Citizens Association

	MINUTES

3 June 2015



Meeting opened at 7.30pm

	ITEMS
	MINUTES

	1.  Introductory Matters

	Welcome & Recording of Attendance
	Mark Lilley, Mandy Collins, Tanya McNaughton, Caitlin Moroney, Craig Partridge, Rebecca Renshaw.

	Apologies
	Kerri McCaw, Catherine Woodbine, Bek Flynn, Karen Forsyth

	Minutes of Last Meeting
	Minutes of the previous meeting be taken as read and moved as correct.

Moved C Partridge.  Seconded T McNaughton. CARRIED.



	2.  Action Items generated at this meeting

	T McNaughton
	Ask for expressions of interest in Entertainment Books in newsletter.

	C Partridge
	Follow up with Ken Jordan re environmental grant

	T McNaughton & K Forsyth
	Move forward with estimator to value the scrap metal from the previous tennis court fence. Discuss at next meeting if we should put this to tender as other parties are interested.

	T McNaughton
	Go to Holiday Coast bank to give approval to change signatures

	A Richards
	Change address with bank for statements

	C Woodbine
	Check current stock levels of hats

	K McCaw
	Conduct survey monkey to research parents’ wish list re fete funds.

	3.  Action Items from last meeting

	T McNaughton and K McCaw
	· Submit insurance claim for stock lost in canteen and air conditioner

	C Woodbine
	· Organise a letter from electrician for canteen air conditioner – carried over to next meeting

	T McNaughton
	· Find out pricing for re-using existing fencing for court – research effort required to remove concrete from the posts. Cost of $950 to drill holes and use existing posts. Would need working bee to put posts in holes as they are drilled.

	R Renshaw
	· Find out minimum order for Entertainment Books – only 3 people interested at this stage. R Renshaw has 10 books for those interested.

	M Collins
	· Re-fill school gas bottles - done

	K Forsyth
	· Researching cost of scrap metal - $40 / tonne

	C Moroney
	· Liaise with K O’Hare re quantity of paints required for mural - done
· Get quote from Masters for providing mural paint – letter sent, awaiting response

	R Flynn
	· Get quote from Mitre 10 for providing mural paint – carry over to next meeting

	4.  Reports


	Principal
	· See separate report attached

	Treasurer
	May statement:

· Opening balance $15 301.54
· Income was $1,764 (uniforms), $2,325.70 (fundraising) and $3.78 (interest)
· Expenses were $1045.20 (Mother’s Day), $961.93 (uniforms) 

· Unpresented cheques $0
· Outstanding deposits $0
· Closing Balance $19,393.82


	Canteen Committee
	M Collins advised:

· Thanks T McNaughton for notifications in newsletter re filling volunteer positions – have filled another Friday
· Concerned that canteen is not making any money. Possible reasons could be: Loss of $500 stock from storm (waiting on insurance), initial large outlay of $700 at beginning of the year, re-stocking after storm, loss of 11 days of sales due to storm and lack of volunteers (often closed on Fridays, which are profitable days), could there be excess wastage (discussed changing signs in canteen outlining how much food to prepare)?

· Kim doing P&L comparing 2014 and 2015

· May be time to review prices. Committee agreed that prices are currently very reasonable compared to many other school canteens.

· M Lilley discussed the aesthetics of the area where the students wait to be served in the canteen. Could it be converted to a nicer space?

· Pie Drive – 19 June

· Special Lunch Day – 26 June

	Uniforms
	· Looking at ordering new style of hat, which had previously been agreed on. Ready to order new hats when stock runs low. Minimum order of 100 for new hat – approved.
· Will check exactly how many hats we have in the old style.


	Correspondence
	R Renshaw advised receipt for $25,000 payment received from school


	5.  General Business and Other Business Arising

	Fete
	· Karen doing a fantastic job as fete coordinator.
· P&C and canteen will be doing BBQ together as well as outdoor café

· Families can bring items in for the fete now.

	Fundraising
	· Movie Night – 19 June

	Other business
	Tennis court fencing:
Committee’s opinion was that they would prefer a hedge to a fence between the court and the road. C Partridge reports that balls are not going over the fence frequently. Will see how the court goes for the upcoming PSSA netball game and if the lack of fence is a problem.

Canteen air conditioner:

Still researching where asbestos is – will be checked by assessor tomorrow.

Cheques for online payments - $409.20 (Maps Fundraising) and $636 (Smart Gift Ideas) – both for Mother’s Day.



	Agenda items
	Any items for inclusion in the agenda should be emailed to Tanya McNaughton at darren.mcnaughton1@bigpond.com.au 



	Next Meeting
	6.30pm Wednesday, 15 July in School Library 


Meeting closed at 9.05pm. 
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